
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 3, 2014 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the DeWeese-Dye Ditch and Reservoir 
Company convened at the Golden Age Center at 5:00 p.m. with President Ron Dorn presiding.   
Board members Dick Poyner, Joe Brunetto, Jim Roberson and Jeff Boccaccio were present, as well 
as Ditch Superintendent Dave Luscomb. 
  
After it was determined that all the Board members had read the minutes, Dick Poyner moved to 
accept them as printed.  Jeff Boccaccio seconded, and the motion passed. 
 
The list of bills for February was furnished by the Secretary/Treasurer.  After review by the Board, 
Dick Poyner moved to pay the bills.  Jeff Boccaccio seconded, and all voted in favor. 
 
On the matter of the proposed bridges for Grape Creek, Ron Dorn reported that the BLM is 
scheduled to have a meeting March 21, 2014.  If all the BLM officials agree, permits for the bridges 
will be issued. 
 
 It was reported by Dick Poyner that Lake DeWeese is spilling.  The snow depth at South Colony is 
53 inches, which is average for this time of year. 
 
The annual meeting of DARCA (Ditch and Reservoir Company Alliance) was attended recently by 
Dick Poyner.   The focus of the meeting was on the flood damage sustained by northern areas of 
the State last year.  Efforts to obtain resources for repairs are ongoing.  
 
At 5:12 p.m. Dick Poyner made a motion to adjourn, Jeff Boccaccio seconded, and all agreed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Dorothy Ormsby 
Secretary/Treasurer 


